
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Friday, 17th February 2023 

 

Dear Parent/Carer 

Further to the news of the industrial action proposed by the National Education Union (NEU), I am writing to you 

regarding the impact this will have on school after half term. The action is happening because of a dispute between 

unions and the government. 

The proposed second date of this strike action is Tuesday, 28th February 2023. 

From the information provided, I can currently confirm the following year groups will be CLOSED, due to this 

industrial action. Staff who are members of the NEU are not legally obliged to inform the Headteacher of their 

intention to strike. 

Nursery, Reception, Years 2, 3 and 6. 

If your children are in these year groups, the impact of the of the industrial action will mean that you will need to 

consider additional childcare arrangements on this day and the following planned strike days. If, however, you are a 

critical worker and have no other alternative childcare on this day, there is a very limited number of places, 

outside of your child/children’s year group.  

Click on this link for more information: https://forms.gle/tQzmjNnzhspt7tDo7 

*Wednesday, 15th March and Thursday, 16th March – National action. 

I’m sorry about the potential disruption to you and to your child’s education. I understand that this situation may 

be frustrating, and ask that all members of our school community continue to treat each other with respect.  

Seaburn Dene Primary School remains committed to providing a safe and secure environment for our pupils and 

delivering high-quality teaching. 

While trade unions have informed their members of their intention to strike, there is also the possibility that 

through ongoing negotiations that the strikes may not take place 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Mr John Howe 

HEADTEACHER : MR J K HOWE 
TORVER CRES. 
SEABURN DENE 
SUNDERLAND 
TYNE AND WEAR 
SR6 8LG 
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admin@seaburndeneprimary.co.uk 
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